MYS BOARD MEETING MINUTES
April 25, 2012
PRESENT:
Louise Waxler, Maureen Dalbec, Mike Slavik, Bill Gray, Suha Kocabal, Peter Freire, Marc Noe, Suzanne Deitch, Dean Cretsinger, Jane Scott Jones, Juan Aguilar, Jose Ochoa, Eileen Hopkins
ABSENT:
Ray Crawford, Eric Reed
GUESTS:
Trevor Parker, MPS Assistant Technical Director
Meeting was called to order at 7:37 PM by Maureen Dalbec, MYS Chairman

Approval of the Minutes:

Motion to approve the Minutes of the MYS Board Meeting on February 29, 2012 was made and seconded.

Edit was requested by Marc Noe; therefore Motion was tabled.  Minutes will be edited with one change and distributed for a vote at the May Board Meeting.
Motion to approve the Minutes of the Annual Meeting on Tuesday, March 20, 2012 was made and seconded.

 Jane Scott Jones requested that a section on Concussion Education be added since a presentation was made during the Meeting.  She will provide information to be included in the Minutes.  Motion was tabled and revised Annual Meeting Minutes will be distributed for a vote at the May Board Meeting.
New Board Process:  Maureen Dalbec, Chairman

Chairman noted that the Board is transitioning to a new process.

· Minutes are to be circulated within (2) weeks of the meeting.
· Board Reports are due a week before the meeting so that they can be distributed with sufficient time for Board Members to review.

Travel Report:  Dean Cretsinger, Travel Director

· Spring 2012 Tournament Review
· Tournament was a huge success.

· Large increase in team registrations was due to reaching out to more clubs via email blasts.
· Fall 2012 Tournament Preview
· Brad Roos will be taking on a larger role as Tournament Director this fall.

· Fees will be more competitive.
· Card restrictions will be modified to be consistent with other tournaments.
· Fall Travel Tryouts
· Tryouts will be centrally organized by Travel this year, rather than by individual teams.
· Trevor Parker, Assistant Technical Director, is coordinating with Melissa Riemer and MYS’ Executive Director, Louise Waxler.

· IT Director Juan Aguilar will coordinate Web-Site placement.

· First round of tryouts are scheduled for the last week of May and will include the NPL teams.  Other age group tryouts will occur over the first two weeks of June and schedules should be posted by the first week in May.

· Tryouts thru U13 are to be age group tryouts (all teams together)

· U14 and older to be scheduled per the AGD’s recommendation.

· Tryout registration should be on-line for the spring.

· All notifications will be by email; however MYS Chair recommended that we revisit this because email may not always be the best way to communicate with families regarding their player’s tryout.

Field Development Report:  Bill Gray, Director
· Field Inventory Report 
· Distributed to the Board, noting the grass fields that have been permanently lost due to school renovation and development in McLean or temporarily lost due to school expansion.

· Field Development Update
· Reviewed upcoming meetings and status of Lewinsville Park #2 and #3, Salona and Langley Fork.  
· The Planning Commission has scheduled a public meeting on May 8 and has already received a letter of support from the MCA President for the project for a synthetic turf field with lights.
· Lewinsville Center – a new facility will be built in a partnership; John Foust has committed that the field will be retained with possible turf when the project is completed.
· Capitol One field lease has been extended thru Fall 2012; however field will be lost permanently as a result of new headquarters construction and mixed use development.
· Bill Gray presented the following Motion:

MOTION:   Resolved that the Board authorize the Treasurer to issue a check in an amount not to exceed $735,000 to the Fairfax County Park Authority for the construction of a synthetic turf field at Lewinsville Park 2, subject to the review and approval of a Memorandum of Use by the Chairman

Motion was seconded and after BOD discussion the Motion failed.

Administrator Report:  Eileen Hopkins, MYS Club Administrator
· Spring 2012 Registration Summary

· Total count of registered players is 3,222 which is very close to Spring 2011 registration numbers.

· Spring Break Camp Summary
· Camp was very successful.
· Final registration count was 78 players, 38 players registered within 5 days of the start of camp.
· 9th Annual MYS Cup – Wednesday, May 2, 2012
· Varsity double header matches:  Langley vs. McLean High School

· McLean High School Stadium 
· Girls kick off at 5:30 PM

· Boys kick off at 7:30 PM
· MYS Night

· Players wearing their MYS jersey will be admitted for free.

· MYS Cup trophies will be awarded at the conclusion of each match

· Supervisor John Foust will award the trophies.
· VYSA Report – Spring 2012
· March 30th the Spring 2012 Recreation report was submitted to VYSA listing a total of 512 new Recreation program players who are playing this spring and did not play in the Fall.   

· Eric Reed, MYS Treasurer, mailed in the check to cover the fees for the new Recreation players.

New Business:
· Recreation/SFL Report:  Jane Scott Jones and Suzanne Deitch

      Commissioners
· All Stars

· Tryouts postponed to Sunday, April 29 due to inclement weather on April 22nd.
· Tournament is Father’s Day Weekend

· MYS will send 21-22 teams to the tournament

· Chantilly U7s

· Robert Helms of Chantilly Soccer has invited MYS’ teams to play their U7 teams one Saturday in May.
· Jane is trying to coordinate this with our U7 Coaches.

· Vienna Youth Soccer – U11 Girls
· Jane Scott Jones contacted them again this spring to see if their U11 girls would like to play a weekly game against MYS teams, but they did not respond this season.

· This fills a bye week when we have an odd number of teams.

· DC United 
· Invited all MYS coaches to their chalk talk on Sunday, April 22 at RFK Stadium.

· Jane Scott Jones and four MYS coaches attended.

· Executive Director Report:  Louise Waxler
· Board Updates

· Louise Waxler thanked all the Board Members who she has met with since she began her new position.

· She will schedule meetings with those she has not been able to in May.

· Work on Strategic Plan will begin in June; outline already developed with Marc Noe.

· Meetings have also been held with outsiders.

· Headers for Hope Tournament at MD SoccerPlex  - Saturday, April 21st
· Teams made almost $10,000 which was donated to Holy Cross Hospital Cancer Center 
· Six College and two Women’s Professional teams participated

· Adidas sponsored the event.
Adjournment:  There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:50 PM by Maureen Dalbec, MYS Chairman
Minutes respectfully submitted by Eileen Hopkins, MYS Club Administrator
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